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STPS Annual   Membership 

Meeting Recap  

 

 

The STPS annual membership meeting took place on Dec. 1, 2022, at the Civic 

Center in Satellite Beach. The meeting also was presented live on Zoom. The 

meeting included highlights of the past year presented by program coordinators. 

 

If you were unable to attend, you may view the complete presentation on the 

members only section of the STPS website: 

  

 



STPS Annual Meeting Presentation   
 

 

With just one candidate for three open positions, no elections took place for the 

2023 STPS board of directors. The current board at its November meeting 

approved Louise Schuster to join the board of directors in January 2023.  

 

  

 

Louise Schuster, new STPS Board of Directors member 

 

From Louise: 

 

"I am very excited to be selected to the Sea Turtle Preservation Society board.  I 

want to give you a brief summary of my prior work experience, which I am glad I 

no longer have to do.  I was a Labor Mediator for the State of Pennsylvania, 

assisting management and unions reach agreement on contract negotiations and 

resolving grievances.  I worked for SAIC as a human resource consultant assisting a 

navy installation with the movement into then out of the pay for performance 

system for federal employees.  I r etired from the Department of Defense after 25 

years, after serving in a variety of Human Resource positions to include Chief of the 

Management Employee Relations Division at Walter Reed Army Medical Center 

and Chief of the Labor Relations Department for t he Department of Defense 

https://seaturtlespacecoast.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98c15bb79f53d34f65c59b4df&id=803d03ffa5&e=72d7bdd58c


 

Education Activity.    

  

In addition to volunteering with STPS, I volunteer at the Brevard Zoo  at the Sea 

Turtle Healing Center and the Florida Wildlife Hospital.   My prior volunteer 

experience included Girl Scout Troop Leader and Girl Scout Service Unit 

Manager during my daughterôs 10 years in Girl Scouts, and various positions in the 

School Parent Teacher Organization to include president my last two years. 

  

I have lived in numerous cold states and was very happy to move to Florida three 

years ago.  We live in Satellite Beach within a walking distance to Pelican Beach 

Park.  I love walking on the beach, with a bag for collecting unique seashells and a 

bag to pick up trash. The picture shows me on the crossover at Pelican Beach Park 

the day after the hurricane destroyed the crossover, it was very windy and the 

ocean was up to the bottom of what used to be the steps." 

  

 

 

2023 STPS Board of Directors  

 

Diana Forman 

Kelly Etherton  

John Pechar 

Louise Schuster 

Dori Hughes: Nesting Survey Permit Holder 

Craig Konkel: Night Walks Permit Holder  

Dan Schaller: Stranding Permit Holder  

Ken Smith: Transport Permit Holder  



 

Kathy LeBresco: Treasurer 

Secretary: Open, appointed by the Board of Directors 

Chairperson: The chairperson is appointed by the entire board in January from 

among the current board members. 

 

 

STPS Volunteer of the Year  

 

 

This year's STPS Volunteer and Rookie of the Year is Cyndi Stinson.  

 

Cyndi joined the organization in January 2022 and jumped in to take on the role of 

Turtle Krawl race director and sponsorship coordinator. She pulled together an 

amazing event for STPS's largest fundraiser.  

 

She also is active in other STPS programs, including being part of the stranding 

and salvage team.  

 

Congratulations to Cyndi Stinson for her passion and dedication to helping sea 

turtles survive!   

 

 

 

 



 

The photo on the left is Cyndi responding to a stranding of a green sea turtle. The photo 

on the right is her releasing a turtle as part of the Turtle Krawl event on Sept. 10th.   

 

 

Resolve To Get Involved In 

2023  

 

 

Itôs the perfect time to become a more active member of the Sea Turtle Preservation 

Society. No matter what your abilities or schedule, STPS has room for you to play a 

role in fulfilling our mission to help sea turtles survive.  

 

Please check out the volunteer information on the STPS website or contact the 

volunteer coordinator at  volunteer@seaturtlespacecoast.org for more information 

about how to get started. An online application also may be found on the website. 

 

If youôre already a volunteer, please check out VIC for openings that you may sign 

up to fill. If youôre interested in taking on a larger role, please contact the volunteer 

coordinator or board for more information about coordinator openings and 

committee member opportunities.  

 

STPS also is looking for help with the following committees:   

¶ Education 

¶ Fundraising  

¶ Membership  

mailto:volunteer@seaturtlespacecoast.org


 

¶ Communications  

¶ Marketing  

In addition to program coordinators, volunteers also are needed for education 

presentations, fundraising events, the port kiosk and the annual Turtle Krawl race. 

Attending monthly membership meetings, participating in monthly beach cleanup 

efforts, and attending fundraising events also helps support our mission to help sea 

turtles survive. So make this the year you step up and get more involved.  

 

  

 

Turtle Krawl 5K  

 

Thanks to everyone who helped make this yearôs Turtle Krawl 5K a success. We 

appreciate each and every one of our participants, sponsors, donors, and 

volunteers ï especially the Turtle Krawl Committee members. The STPS Board of 



 

Directors would like to give  a special shout out to new race director, Cyndi Stinson, 

who jumped in and pulled the event together. 

 

This yearôs event took place on Sept. 10 at Nance Park in Indialantic, FL, with 

about 1,500 participants registered, including about 250 who signed up for the 

virtual race.  

 

For race results, please visit the RunSignUp site below: 

 

Turtle Krawl Race Results   
 

 

 

The Turtle Krawl is a success thanks to the many volunteers involved in the event 

each year. Thanks to each of you for all that you do.  

https://seaturtlespacecoast.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98c15bb79f53d34f65c59b4df&id=27db8f15d9&e=72d7bdd58c


 

A special thanks to this year's race sponsors: 

 

SeaWorld Orlando, Hannah-Chanel Fund, Dale Sorenson Real Estate, Joel likes to 

photo, Subaru of Melbourne, Buckingham Wealth , Running Zone, Omni 

Healthcare, Coastal Health Systems of Brevard, and Ron Jon Surf Shop. 

 

The following businesses supported the Turtle Krawl 5K through in -kind 

donations: 

 

Running Zone, Kennedy Space Center, Islands Fish Grill, American Divers 

International, 4th Street Fillin Station, Winn -Dixie, Grills Ti ki Restaurant, 

Walmart, Long Doggers, Suntree Produce, B&B Ice, Samôs Club, Ocean Sports, 

Einstein Bagels, Starbucks, Krispy Kreme, Basket of Jewelry, Nancy Claunch, 

CocoaBeach Adventures, Gator Golf, Dollar General, McDonalds, and Genna Pizza. 

 

 

 

What's Happening in STPS  

  

 

 

Monthly Meetings  

STPS monthly meetings kick off the new year on Thursday, Jan. 5 2023, in the 

Scotty Culp Room at Satellite Beach City Hall, 565 Cassia Blvd. Doors open at 7 pm 

and the meeting begins at 7:30 pm. The scheduled guest speaker is TBD. The 

meeting also will be available live on Zoom; please see the STPS website for 

details.  

 

https://seaturtlespacecoast.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98c15bb79f53d34f65c59b4df&id=4a5d618ce3&e=72d7bdd58c
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Nesting Season Final Totals  

The 2022 nesting season wrapped up in October. STPS surveyors had a record 

setting year. In 2022, volunteers documented 404 total nests: 396 loggerheads, 6 

greens, and 2 leatherbacks. This is a record high number of nests for the STPS 

survey program. The teams also documented 785 loggerhead false crawls and 17 

green false crawls. When Hurricane Ian arrived, most nests had emerged and just 

the remaining six nests on the beach were lost. Thanks to all the nest survey 

volunteers for your hard work and dedication. Training for the 2023 season will 

take place in March; please contact permit holder Dori  Hughes for information.  

 

Stranding and Salvage  

Through the end of November, STPS volunteers had responded to 417 stranding 

events. This includes 140 post-hatchling and older events and 277 hatchling events 

for the year. In November, 18 events were completed by STPS, and 11 events were 

pure hatchling related and seven more included non-hatchling stranding events. 

  

 



 

 

Dan conducting a stranding documentation on a female loggerhead skeleton 

reported to FWC.   



 

 

Loggerhead recovered and transported to the Sea Turtle Healing Center by Linda 

Rutland.   

 



 

Hatchlings recovered and transported to the Sea Turtle Healing Center by Carrie 

Hinojosa.  

 

 

Adult female green stuck under a crossover Shagg Catri assisted and freed.  

Beach Cleanups  

Thanks to everyone who has been participating in the STPS monthly beach 

cleanups this past year. The December cleanup took place at Cherie Down Park in 

Cape Canaveral, but was canceled at the south site due to storm damage at Coconut 

Point Park in Melbourn e Beach. 

 

Please Note:  Beginning in January until further notice, the south site cleanup will 

take place at Spessard Holland South at the south stairs.  

 

Thanks to everyone who joined STPS at the International Coastal Cleanup on Sept. 

17 with partner Keep Brevard Beautiful. This annual event cleans coastal areas and 

waterways. 

 

STPS monthly beach cleanups are conducted at two sites adopted through the Keep 



 

Brevard Beautiful program. Each month from 9 am to 11 am on the first Saturday, 

after the first Thursd ay, STPS volunteers and the general public clean up the 

beaches at Cherie Down Park in Cape Canaveral and temporarily at Spessard 

Holland South Park  in Melbourne Beach. For more information, please visit the 

STPS website. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar Correction  

 

https://seaturtlespacecoast.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98c15bb79f53d34f65c59b4df&id=60a87c0bcf&e=72d7bdd58c


 

 

In the 2023 STPS photo calendar, the winning photo for December was taken by 

STPS member and photographer Harvey Levine.  

 

In fact, he has two photos included in this year's photo calendar, so a special thanks 

to Harvey Levine for sharing his work.   

 

The original photo credit was in error and has since been corrected in the calendars 

remaining for sale. If you already purchased a calendar and would like a sticker to 

correct the error, please contact the Turtle House at 321-676-1701 for information.  

Thanks to everyone who contributed to this fundraising activity  to help STPS 

accomplish its mission to help sea turtles survive.  

   

 

  



 

 

Board Updates  

 

 

 

The STPS Board of Directors meets monthly. Here are the motions from the past 

quarter:   

¶ In October, the board approved a $7,500 donation to the Brevard Zoo's Sea 

Turtle Healing Center. This is the total annual 2022 donation to the facility.  

¶ In October, the board accepted the resignation of Noelle Villanueva from 

the board of directors. She also resigned as the director for events and 

fundraising.  

¶ In November, the board accepted Louise Schuster to the Board of Directors 

beginning in January 2023. She will serve a two-year term on the board. 

¶ In November, the board declined an agreement with the Brevard Zoo for the 

Aquarium Project. The zoo had offered STPS a naming opportunity for a sea 

turtle nesting exhibit at the planned  aquarium for a $125,000 investment 

over the next five years. 

¶ In December, the board approved Louise Schuster as the new volunteer 

coordinator.   

¶ In December, the board deferred any decision on a future MOU with the 

Brevard Zoo for Sea Turtle Healing Center.  

    



 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

    

 

Copyright © 2020 Sea Turtle Preservation Society, all rights reserved. 

The Turtle Times is a quarterly newsletter for members of the Sea Turtle Preservation Society, 

a not-for -profit 501(c)3 organization based in Brevard County, FL. 

For more information about the organization, please visit the STPS website, seaturtlespacecoast.org. 

 

Stay connected with STPS  

Website:  seaturtlespacecoast.org 

Here youôll find our Loggerhead Lowdown blog, calendar of events and other information for members 

and volunteers. 

On social media, you can keep up with STPS, the Turtle House Gift Shop, and the Turtle Krawl 5K on 

Facebook and Instagram. 

Facebook: Sea Turtle Preservation Society. 

You can also keep up with whatôs happening at the gift shop by liking STPS Turtle House Gift Shop on 

Facebook. 

Instagram: seaturtleps. 

For questions, contact news@seaturtlespacecoast.org 

Our mailing address is: 

111 S. Miramar Ave. 

Indialantic, FL 32903  

stps@seaturtlespacecoast.org 

 

Want to change how you receive these emails? 

You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list . 
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